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PRESENTATION – MR. A.A. TAYLOR. 

On Wednesday, 30th September, the Chairman had a very pleasant duty to perform in the 

Boardroom. He presented a gold watch suitable inscribed with his name and length of 

service, to Mr. A.A. Taylor, or “Archie” as he is known to a large number of the staff. 

Mr. Taylor joined the Company in August 1945 as a temporary driver (as he called it) after 

being demobilised from H.M. Forces. He soon joined up with the Removal team of Sumner 

and Simmons when they returned from the Forces, and eventually became foreman when 

they had left the Company. He continued to do this until Greening and the Golding left the 

Company, when it was decided to close the Removal Department down. 

Mr. Taylor continues with the Company as Maintenance Engineer at the Uxbridge branch, 

where he does a sterling job of work. 

Mr. Taylor was accompanied on this pleasant occasion by his wife who had had previous 

service with the Company. She was employed in the Linen Department at the Waterloo 

House site in the late twenties. As Miss Woodley she rendered the Company excellent 

service before her marriage and again during the war. It was felt thatit would be most 

appropriate to ask her to join her husband for this presentation in view of the Taylor 

family’s long connections with the Company. 

After the presentation the Chairman, accompanied by Messrs. Frank and John Suter, took 

Mr. & Mrs. Taylor down to lunch in the restaurant, where everyone recalled the many and 

varied experiences which had befallen each of the persons present. 

 

                                                                                    J. D. Suter, 

                                                                                Director. 
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